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Mr Goodin 
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Dear Mr Goodin 

I am writing to you in response to your request dated 7 June 2019, which was transferred 
to New Zealand Police on 14 June 2019. You asked: 

Please provide me the following details. 

1) number of firearms seized since March 15th 2019. 

2) the number of people who have had firearms seized. 

3) the number of people who have had firearms seized who have a firearms 
license. 

4) number of firearms seized that are air rifles 

5) number of firearms seized that are centre fire 

6) number of firearms seized that are rimfire 

7) number of firearms seized that are shotguns. 

Between 15 March and 22 July 2019, New Zealand Police seized 690 firearms under the 
provisions of section 6 or 18 of the Search and Surveillance Act 2012. 

There were 493 members of the public involved in these seizures. Of these 493 people, 
77 were recorded as having a firearms licence at the time of firearms seizure. 

Of the 690 firearms seized, 82 were air rifles and 165 were shotguns (both cut down and 
full length).  

Information on whether the firearm is rimfire or centre fire is not recorded in the Firearms 
Search and Seizure database. These questions are refused in accordance with section 



  

  

18(g) of the Official Information Act 1982 as the information is not held. You have the 
right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision. 

For your information, Police has developed a process for proactive release of information, 
so the anonymised response to your request may be publicly released on the New 
Zealand Police website. 

Yours sincerely 

 

Mike McIlraith 
Acting Superintendent 
Arms Act Service Delivery Group 


